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Proponent Testimony for HB 2530 – Insurance Statutory Cleanup 
 

January 29, 2024 
 
 
Chairman Sutton and Members of the Committee, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of House Bill 2530. 
 
House Bill 2530 amends K.S.A. 40-2,125, concerning the Department’s general 
enforcement statute. 
 
In 2021, the Legislature passed SB 78, which repealed the Automobile Club Services Act. 
This bill would eliminate the reference of automobile club in the definition of “person,” as 
automobile clubs are no longer under the jurisdiction of the Kansas Insurance 
Department. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony in support of House Bill 2530. 
 
 
 
Eric Turek 
Director of Government and Public Affairs 

 

 

 

 

 

  


